## Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

## Newsletter



Date: 6 April 2022 Term: 1 Volume: 5





## CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 7 April

Canteen Open

Friday 8 April March

- Orders for Special Canteen Easter Lunch DUE by 9.00am
- Canteen Open
- Easter Hat Parade
- Term 1 ends

## STUDENTS RESUME SCHOOL—TERM 2 ON

**TUESDAY 26 APRIL 2022** 

**Tuesday 26 April** 

Uniform Shop Open

Wednesday 27 April

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING

**Thursday 28 April** 

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING

Friday 29 April

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING
- ANZAC Assembly
- Bricks4Kidz commences

**Monday 2 May** 

SWIMMING

**Tuesday 3 May** 

SWIMMING

Wednesday 4 May

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING

**Thursday 5 May** 

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING

Friday 6 May

- Canteen Open
- SWIMMING

Wednesday 11 May

Canteen Open

## Rooms 1 & 2 Assembly

What a fabulous assembly the Year 1 students presented. Congratulations to Mrs Parker and Mrs Mekins for creating an entertaining and educational presentation that I loved watching with the students. They were so excited and proud of their

learning and achievements. It was also wonderful that students who were at home were included. It is such an important aspect of schooling that our students get excited about learning.

**Harmony Day Parade** 

One of my favourite events at Camboon is our Harmony Day Parade. I love seeing our students (and staff) wearing national dress or orange to celebrate this day. We take time to celebrate Harmony Day as it is a time to celebrate Australian



multiculturalism. Australia

is one of the most successful multicultural countries in the world and we should celebrate this and work to maintain it. Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Week and traditionally, orange signifies social communication and meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect. Australia is a vibrant and multicultural country — from the oldest continuous culture of our first Australians to the cultures of our newest arrivals from around the world. Our cultural diversity is one of our greatest strengths and is at the heart of who we are. It makes Australia a great place to live.

## P&C AGM

What an incredible turnout to the P&C AGM! It was wonderful to see so many new faces at the meeting. It was also lovely to discuss how the P&C supports our school

Welcome to all of the fabulous new members. We are so pleased to have you on the Camboon P&C team.

We would also like to say a massive THANK YOU to our former President Michelle Huppatz for all her hard work and dedication to the P&C over all the years. She has made a huge difference and has been a positive impact on the P&C and wider school community.

Congratulations to our 2022 P&C Office Bearers: President - Natalie La Guidara Vice President - Filomena Piffaretti Secretary - Kris Baird Treasurer - Michael Hyde

Please join us in welcoming your new P&C Committee for 2022. We know that they will do an amazing job!

## TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Monday & Tuesday Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday https://www.flexischools.com.au/

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP:

Online orders or office drop box

Open as follows: Tuesday 26 April Tuesday 17 May Tuesday 7 June Tuesday 28 June Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

## **School Holiday Challenge**

This term students and staff have completed lots of amazing learning in classes. Students have travelled the world, visited amazing places (local, regional and global), created inspiring videos, discovered different cultures and families, and so much more. I have been extremely fortunate to see this awesome learning and I have a few challenges for students **AND** parents these holidays! Students – tell your parents and wider family members about the things you did this term at school and what you have learned.

Parents - ask your child;

- what have you learned this term?
- what have you made at school this term?
- what did you enjoy doing at school?
- what do you want to get better at?
- what did you to with your friends this term?
- which book/story did they read or listen to?
- who did they play with and what did they play?



I wish you all lovely holidays, stay safe, healthy and I look forward to a wonderful Term 2. Thank you all for making Camboon PS such a special school.

## Janíce Cuculoska—Principal

## **NAPLAN 2022**

Students in Years 3 and 5 will complete NAPLAN over two weeks, between 10 May and 20 May (Weeks 3 and 4). Parents and guardians are reminded that students will need a set of headphones to use during the testing. Students can access the Public Demonstration Site at <a href="https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site">https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site</a> to practice examples of the types of questions that they may need to answer during the testing. If you have any questions relating to NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher or Mrs Fiona Petkoff, Deputy Principal Years 3-6.

## **Swimming Reminder (Pre-primary to Year 6)**

In-term swimming lessons are scheduled at the beginning of Term 2 and commence on Wednesday 27 April. The cost is \$34.45 per student. This is a friendly reminder regarding payment and permission forms. Please submit all payments and forms to class teachers by Friday 5 April 2022.

Students need to come to school with their bathers under their school uniform. As students will be travelling back to school to change into their school uniforms, the students will require a dressing gown, large towel or beach poncho to travel back to school. Please ensure that students have underwear in their bag to use when they return to school. Students with asthma, must have their asthma puffers in a labelled zip lock bag with their name to be kept poolside during the lesson. Please don't forget towels and goggles if needed.

### **ANZAC Commemoration**

Our ANZAC service will go ahead for students and staff on Friday 29 April at 9.00am, however, at this stage we are not sure if parents are permitted to attend. We are asking for donations of flowers with stems and greenery like ferns and fronds, for our school wreath, to be given to Mrs Halls in Room 9 before school on Friday 29 April.

## Phone number

Quite some time ago, our phone number changed to 9218 1400. Please note, that the diversion from our old number has now ceased. We ask that you update your phone contacts accordingly.

#### Easter Hat Parade

There will be an Easter hat parade at the Easter assembly this Friday 8 April. We wish to advise that unless otherwise notified by class teachers, students who wish to participate in the Easter hat parade, will need to make their hat at home.

## 2022 Term 2 After School Classes are OPEN for Enrolment

BRICKS 4 KIDZ® After School Classes build on the popularity of LEGO® to deliver high quality Educational Play!

Come and join in all the fun of our BRICKS 4 KIDZ® After School Classes with LEGO® and Coding with Robotics! Students will participate in term-long sessions constructing a new and exciting model each week.

## Every FRIDAY starting 29 April 2022 to 24 Jun 2022 except Friday 3 June which is a Pupil FREE DAY

Laws of Motion (Ages 5+) Laws of Motion WeDo 2.0 Junior Robotics (Ages 7+)

All About Sports MINDSTORMS® EV3 Advanced Robotics (Ages 9+)

Our enrolment page is located here:

https://www.bricks4kidz.com.au/perth-midland/camboon-primary-school-2/



Camboon Primary School
Every FRIDAY starting 6 May 2022 to 24 Jun 2022

Select After School Classes
www.Bricks4Kidz.com.au/Perth-Midland

An Extraordinary Learning Experience





### **MONSTER SMILES**

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at

https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other people.

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

> **Congratulations to our April Smiles and Kindness recipient**



Harrison N Year 2-Room 4

## 

### **AUSSIE OF THE MONTH**

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state. Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our April Aussie of the Month recipient

Oliver W

Year 5—Room 16 The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian







Merit Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who
Received merit awards at the assembly last Friday.

Michael M	Cora B	EC2
Isabella L	Anna D	EC3
Mendha T	Tristan S	Room 1
Hayley H	Cash J	Room 2
Sofia P	Charlotte R	Room 3
Levi P	Anastasija S	Room 4
Jason M	Mia V	Room 7
Teresa H	Lucas P	Room 8
Marlee Autumn	D Rocky V	Room 9
Tyler E	Armaan H	Room 10
Seth M Loukas S	Harry H	Room 15
Joshua S Max W	Alyssa C	Room 16
Muhammad A	Taryn H	Doom 17
Catherine S		Room 17















## **Wonder Recyling Rewards**

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to start collecting bread bags (any brand) over the school holidays and bring them to school on the first day of Term 2, Tuesday 26 April.

Students who bring in bread bags on this day, will receive a Gotcha for every bag they bring to school, for being responsible citizens who care for the environment. The Social Justice Committee will be outside the library at recess to collect the bags from students in Years 3-6 and hand out Gotchas and will also visit the Kindy to Year 2 classrooms to collect bags and allocate Gotchas.

After this date, a box will be placed in the library for the further collection of bread bags.



# Wonder Recycling Rewards Help us turn bread bags of any kind/ brand into school play equipment

Wonder Recycling Rewards is a fun and easy program created to collect and recycle bread bags (of any kind / brand) at school. Once collected, Wonder is going to turn the plastic into wonderful things like school play equipment.

As a registered school, our recycling efforts will earn us rewards points, to redeem for new sports equipment. We also go into the draw to win an exercise circuit made from the recycled plastic we collect!

It is important that items being recycled are not contaminated with other products and are as clean as possible.

The rule of thumb is that if it has contained bread of some sort and is a soft plastic, then it's a bread bag. If it hasn't contained bread, then it's not a bread bag.

Bread bags should be free from crumbs to ensure no contamination during the recycling process, but they do not need to be washed.





## TENNIS LESSONS PERTH

Phone: 9381 7756 Mobile: 0417 935 659

## www.tennislessonsperth.com.au

Email: peter@tennislessonsperth.com.au



## TENNIS COACHING AT MORLEY/NORANDA

Garson Crt, Noranda (adjacent to Noranda Shopping Centre)

## TERM 2 2022 JUNIOR COACHING

Thursday 28 April 2022.
-------------------------

Time: 3.45 - 4.45pm.

5 – 7 Years 7 – 9 Years 10 – 12 Years

### PRE-PRIMARY—YEAR 6 STUDENTS ONLY

Fee: \$145 for 8 weeks (\$5 discount if fees paid on or before 1<sup>s1</sup>day of term)

- Students will be picked up from the school undercover area at 3.15pm and walked down to the courts for the lesson at 3.45pm.
- Parents must collect their children at 4.45pm from the courts.

Fees can be paid via CASH, CHEQUE OR EFT.

Fax: 9381 8876

Mail: PO Box 7025 SHENTON PARK 6008. Cheques to be made out to Peter Gerrans

Electronic Transfer of Fees:

A/C Name: P.Gerrans BSB: 016 363 A/C: 518863177

Please include venue & pupil's name ) Eg: Nor, SMITH Thurs 3.45pm

		ENROLMENT FOR	М	PAID / NOT P	AID			
STUDENT	TNAME:		Parent E-	mail:				
ADDRES:	S:			SUBURB:	P.CODE			
Parent tel	ephone: Hm		Parent telepho	ne: Mob				
STUDENT	T DATE OF BIRTH	:	AGE:	SCHOOL:				
PARENT	SIGNATURE:							
My child _ lessons fo	or Term 2, 2022. I	of Year understand and agree	Room that:	would like to p	articipate in the after school te	ennis		
		operated by a private in ildren card and will coll			school. This person holds a v 15pm.	alid		
		cipation is \$145 for 8 w			ne commencement of lessons ils above)			
		e well-behaved and re ssons, after notifying th		fthe instructor deer	n s necessary he may exclude	a		
	In the event of injury or illness, the instructor may contact me on the emergency phone number below.							
	I need to advise the instructor in writing if my child has any medical conditions.							
	Tennis lessons finish promptly at 4.45pm, and I, must collect my child from the Noranda tennis courts.							
Signed _			Parent/carer r	name				
Date			Contact phon	e number				



COVID-19 vaccines are free and available for children aged 5 years and older.

Protect your children this school holidays.





Government of **Western Australia** Department of **Health** 

## Less worry - more fun. Protect your kids this school holidays

COVID-19 vaccines are free and available for children aged 5 years and older. As we move into the school holidays, vaccination is the best thing you can do to keep your children and family safe while reducing the spread of COVID-19 in the community.

We know parents and carers have questions and want more information.

Here are some <u>fast facts</u> to help you make an informed decision about COVID-19 vaccination.

Visit Roll up for WA to find your nearest clinic location and book your child's COVID-19 vaccine today.

